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Te Boston Post Cane Swansea
Te Boston Post Cane was established in 1909 by the Boston Post Newspaper owner

Edwin Grozier as a promotional aid. A special cane was presented to the Board of
Selectmen in 431 towns in New England to be presented to each town’s eldest resident.
Te recipient held the honor as long as he/she lived. Upon his or her death the cane
would be awarded to the next eldest resident.

Te only Swansea town recipients of the Boston Post Cane that we have
documentation on are Henry August Gardner at the age of 95 in 1931, Charles Feeley
was given the honor June 29, 1964 and Ruth Doodson in July of 2013 at the age of 100.

140 towns and cities in Massachusets still participate in the Boston Post Cane
tradition. In most towns and cities the cane is no longer given. Tere were problems
geting the cane returned afer the passing of recipients. Now the canes are on display
in the Town Clerk Ofoices or Town Administrator ofces through our Massachusets.

If the Swansea Board of Selectmen choose to restart the tradition guidelines will need
to be established. We have put together preliminary guidelines using the guidelines
from several area towns. Tere are rules that will need to be established. 
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Example the age range, years as a
Town resident etc. Since the original
canes are no longer given out, a
diferent item will need to be chosen
to take the cane’s place. Area towns
use plaques, framed certifcates or a
piece of jewelry such as a pin. A
framed certifcate is the most cost
efective.                                                  



Upcoming Events
April 6th,  2025

Poetry Reading & 
Photography Display

by James Bronson
Swansea Community Center

June 19th, 2025
History Trough Music 

Jon Waterman
Swansea Community Center

September 2025
SHS Annual Meeting

October 2025
Pumpkin Patch Event

Pumpkin & Apple Pie Baking Contest
Pumpkin Decorating Contest

October 2025
Abram's Rock Walk

P l e a s e v i s i t o u r w e b s i t e a t
swanseahistoricalsociety.org and click
on the “Store” link to see our available
items for purchase – mugs, wind
spinners, rope bowls and many other
itmes!.

$$$
Monetary Donations

are   always   accepted!  
Donations will be used for

restoration and repairs
only, not for operating

funds.

SHS Ofcers & Board
President - Carl Becker,
Vice President - Cheryl Bogle
Treasurer - Robbie Alford
Secretary -  OPEN

Paul Cote Diane Luther Silvia
Patricia Redfearn Carol Gaford
Karen Bowen Kathleen LeBlanc

Luther Store Update
 T e n e x t s t e p i n t h e

restoration /repair of the Luther
Store was to take down the 1st 
foor plaster ceiling and inspect &
repair the 2nd  foor joists that have
been damaged from Powder Post
Beetles. Te ceiling is not original
to the building and the SHS will
decide in the future if it should be
replaced.

  Te ceiling was added by J.G.
Luther, Jr. to brighten the space
and help his store beter compete
with the the new Eddy Store. Te
Eddy Store was bright and white
inside.

Pumpkin Judges Needed

We will need judges this fall for our
pie baking and pumpkin decoration

contests.  If you would like to
volunteer to be a judge, please contact

Cheryl Bogle.

Lizzie Borden Sat Here


